Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Adult Social Care Spending
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

 
For the past seven financial years:

1. How much has the council spent on Adult Social Care (“ASC”) as a whole?

2. How much of the total ASC budget has been paid out as direct payments? What is the total number of hours that are being commissioned?

3. How much does the council spend on care providers directly commissioned by the local authority? Of this, how much is for domiciliary care support? What is the total number of hours that are being commissioned both in total and just for domiciliary care/support?

4. How much does the council spend on the administration of adult social care? Please include staffing costs e.g. management, support services, finance, secretaries, social workers or similar. It would be helpful if you could break this down by seniority and then include the number of employees in each category (i.e. social workers = X number of employees, costs X per annum).

5. Please indicate the total number of employees employed by ASC.

6. How many of your local authority’s customers are in receipt of a direct payment for Care Act services? 

7. How many of your local authority’s customers are in receipt of support directly commissioned by the local authority? We are only referring to domiciliary care support.

8. As part of your duties under the Care Act, do you signpost Direct Payment users to support services such as payroll providers? |f so, which providers are signposted to?

9. Can you provide the names of the payroll providers used by your direct payment recipients, and how many direct payment recipient use each provider?

10. Does the council pay any payroll providers directly and if so, how much? 

11. Please indicate the number of direct payment recipients that use a) supported bank account, b) pre-paid and c) traditional payment into client’s bank account (ie. separate account client uses only for their direct payment)?

Please ensure figures are given in a consistent format (i.e. stick to the financial year), I would like to receive the quantitative data requested (costs, number of hours, number of people etc) In accordance with ICO guidance on data sets, in a re-usable Excel format. 

Answer:

Please find information in the attached file.
With regard to Qs1-3, the spend information can be found using the following link:

Adult Social Care Activity and Finance Report - NHS Digital
This letter therefore constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
